
e-mail message from S. Cathy Arata 
 
Subject: Re: SHALOM CLUB – ALL SAINTS SCHOOL 
Date:  Tue, 21 Oct 2003 12:43:55 +0200 
 
Dear members of the All Saints School SHALOM Club, 
 
I send you greetings from Rome, Italy, to congratulate you as you begin your Shalom 
Club.  You are a sign of hope and a sign of what is good in our world today.  As world 
citizens, together we can make the world a better place by being peacemakers and by 
living in such a way that we respect all of life. 
 
In November I will send you a list of where the School Sisters of Notre Dame have 
SHALOM Clubs in other parts of the world.  Once we have the list we hope that all the 
SHALOM Clubs will be able to communicate with each other through e-mail.  This will 
be a wonderful opportunity to get to know young people of different countries and 
different cultures. Together we can make a difference in bringing peace to our world. I 
look forward to working with you.  May God bless each one. 
 
Sister Cathy Arata, SSND 


